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Dear Valued Member, 

 One year ago several of us attended a scheduled office call at 
the Department of Military Science, NC State University.  We met with 
MAJ Roger De Leon, Assistant Professor of Military Science.  The 
Professor of Military Science (PMS) was on leave and unavailable, so 
we took the opportunity to sit around the conference table in his 
office with MAJ De Leon to discuss our fraternity, the PRs of L-4. 

       The army ROTC department remains, 
after all these years, in the same corner of the William Neal 
Reynolds Coliseum.  The PMS’s office was about the same as I 
remember it from my days there back in the late ‘60s and early 
‘70s.  The office walls were still a light green with tile flooring.  It 
was a surreal feeling to be there again.  The rest of the ROTC area 
had been renovated.  I looked but did not see any classrooms 
along the hall corridor. 

 We talked about the activities of the PRs on campus before 
the company went inactive.  Though a first for me, discussing  L-4’s 
presence on campus was not a new experience.  Several members 
of the association had visited before this meeting, but nothing had 
materialized until Teshawn Lee arrived on the scene.  Since that 
meeting with MAJ De Leon last year, L-4 has been reactivated much 
to the credit of Cadet Lee. 

 Now L-4AA eagerly awaits its first new alumni member in well over a decade.  L-4’s 
Cadet Lee is on track to graduate at the end of the fall semester.  Soon, other L-4 PRs are 
certain to follow. 
      
      Fraternally, 
       Joe Harris 
     Director of Administration 
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